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FROM  THE  PRINCIPAL 'S  DESK  

Key Dates

Little Athletics
Registrations now open for
2018/2019 

2019 Class Placement
Requests Due
Wednesday 7 November

Port Elliot RSL
Remembrance Day  
Sunday 11 November

SACA Cricket Clinic 
Friday 26 November 

2019 Class Placement Requests

Best in show

Parent Online Safety
Presentation with  
Sonya Ryan from The
Carly Ryan Foundation 
Tuesday 30 October

We are currently planning our class placements for next year, which means 

you now have an opportunity to provide input on your child’s or children’s 

placement for 2019. Last week all students from Reception to Year 6 took 

home a Class Placement 2019 request form. Please use this form to 

indicate preferences and information that you would like shared and return 

to the front office by no later than Wednesday 7th November. 

Spare forms are available at the office if required. We appreciate your input 

into your child’s placement and will accommodate as many requests as 

possible. However, please note that there are many aspects to assigning 

classes and not all requests can be met. 

A Colourful Entrance
We hope you have enjoyed the wonderful art on the fence along the entrance 

to the school, there were more than ever this year. Thank you to the POSHC 

students, Mrs Roberts and Ms Norde who helped put it all up and Jocelyn 

who took it all down. 

Brenton Hudson 

Congratulations to all  

students who got busy 

making, baking and 

moulding items for this 

year's Port Elliot Show. 

Entries included art, 

models, cooking and 

craft with many of you 

winning prizes! It was 

great to see the school 

so well represented by 

our students and 

families. Well done!
Fresh produce from the school garden. Entered by Mrs
Allsop and Mrs Gillies Reception Year 1 class.



Mrs Hancock's Year 6-7 class made a scarecrow called 

Scary Terry for this year's Port Elliot Show - and won! 

A funny story: when we first began sewing Scary's pants 

and top together I had a spare top in my bag, which Mrs 

Hancock assumed I had packed for the costume - but it 

was actually just one of mine... 

As Jocelyn began to sew together the (wrong) top and 

pants, I quickly realised the mix-up and said something. 

Thankfully Jocelyn hadn't done too much and after we 

had a little chuckle she happily unpicked my top. I did 

feel a little bad for her though. But we managed to find 

another top and all was well. 

We made Scary's hands and face from paper mache and 

then painted over it. We stuck a hat on and Scary was 

complete. I think we did a great job and the judges 

clearly thought so, too!   

Scary Terry the Scarecrow

I made sausage rolls for the Port Elliot Show in 

the school holidays. 

I came first in the sausage rolls and also the best 

junior 9-13 award. I was awarded 2 trophies, a 

sash and a ribbon. 

I made up my own secret recipe including 3 

different types of meat and some other stuff and 

brushed egg on the top before they went in the 

oven. 

I was really shocked when I found out that I’d 

won. I honestly could not tell the difference 

between the other sausage rolls, so well done to 

the opposition. 

My Sausage Rolls 

Maggie Basford 

Port Elliot Show Winners 

Ruby 

Ruby 



A Day Out On The Fleurieu 

Last term Mrs Allsop's, Mrs Norde's, Ms Dale's and Ms Slee's 

Reception and Year 1 classes went on an excursion to the 

Fleurieu Milk Company and Urimbirra. 

We saw where the cows are milked and how the milking 

machines work. Everyone enjoyed it but it was a bit smelly! 

We visited the factory and watched flavoured milk bottles 

going through the machine that puts the lids on and 

screws them shut. 

Afterwards, we walked around Urimbirra and looked at the 

different animals and their habitat enclosures. 

We got to pat a koala, feed the kangaroos, learned how 

canoes were made by the local Aboriginal People and saw 

the cut out of a canoe in a tree. 

Everyone had a great day and learnt a lot.  

 



If you have any local success stories involving our students, please let us know so they can get a mention in the 

sports section of the newsletter. 

Local Sporting Success Stories!

SAPSASA SANTOS District
Athletics Day

On 24th September we had 9 students represent our District 

at the statewide Athletics Carnival at SANTOS Stadium. 

Congratulations to Logan (Discus), Jai (Shot Put), Maddie 

(100m Relay), Mya (200m), Jackson (100m Relay), Thomas 

(200m and 100m Relays), Mereoni (Discus), Kai (Discus) and 

Brandon (Shot Put). A great day and opportunity to compete 

at such a high level.  

Sports Report

SAPSASA Year 4/5 Basketball 

On 12th September 2 girls teams and 1 boys team 

competed in the Year 4/5 Basketball Carnival at Morphett 

Vale Stadium. Everyone had a fantastic day. Our teams did 

not finish in the top 2 of their division, missing out on a 

place in the Grand Final but all players and coaches gave 

their best effort and learnt a lot about basketball. Thank 

you to the adult helpers who assisted with scoring and 

cheering us on. Thank you to Year 6/7 coaches - Poppy, 

Ellie, Estelle, Kody and Hudson - who did a fantastic job at 

practices and on the day. Thanks also to Anthony and 

Simon for assisting the coaches on the day. 

SAPSASA Year 6/7 Girls Football

On Wednesday 26th September the 2 Year 6/7 Girls' 

Football teams played in a 9 a side carnival at EFS, 

Strathalbyn. Thank you to the adult helpers and to the Year 

6/7 helpers who coached and assisted us on the day. A 

more detailed report of the event will be in the newsletter 

Week 2. 

Trina Doig and Kate Reynolds 



On Tuesday 13th November we have 3 

girls and 1 boys team competing in the 

annual Year 6/7 Cricket Carnival at Goolwa 

Oval. Thank you to the adults who have 

offered to supervise a team on the day. 

Practices are occurring during break times. 

We wish the players a rewarding and fun 

experience. 

Woolworths Cricket
Blast Year 6/7 Cricket

SACA Cricket Clinic

Year R-4 students will be participating in a cricket clinic run 

by SACA on Friday 26th October. Please feel free to come 

along and join in. 

Session times are: 

9:50 am Turley, Warner, Lacey classes 

10:40 am Taylor, Blacker Yr 4's only, Reedy classes 

11:30 am Break 1 

12 pm Norde, Allsop, Dale classes 

12:50 pm Cordy, Slee, Gillett classes 

Sports Report - cont


